
      CNOG Meeting 
       Aug. 13, 2024 

Brad Benge offered an opening prayer. 

Brad presented an estimate for expenses for the rest of the year.  He gave 
the rundown of our on hand funds and the projected amounts for the 
upcoming year, as a start for coming up with a budget to be in place for 
Mission Center Conference.   

Doug told of the new internet service that Burlington is using, which is 
cheaper than what we are using.  He said they have 2 types of routers, one 
for inside and one for inside.  We could use one in the 3 areas which should 
help with service in each area.  Brad made the point that service could be 
spotty if we have too many people trying to use it at one time.  Doug said he 
would look into it, with the concern of how many people could use it at one 
time, especially in the RV area.  Robert said if we start looking into internet 
options we should look at Star- Link which would be satellite internet. 

Deb asked Robert to do a report on Solar.  Mohrfeld said the 3 projects 
have been put in place, the one for the cabins has been approved by Ameren, 
the other 2 are still in the works, due to the size of the systems.  They are 
hoping t be ready to start working in September.  There is also an 
application to the state for the Renewable Energy Credits, which will be a 
sizable amount. When the materials arrive we will need to make our first 
payment.  Final payment will be expected when the project is completed. 
Brad said the city needed a building permit to do solar, he had picked up a 
copy of it with Mohrfeld so they can start the work. 

Dawn gave a report that the Skid mower is dead.  The engine overheated to 
the point of melting the oil cap into part of the motor.  Cost to repair it 
would be $4,500, which was not recommended.  Trade in value is not existent 
due to the condition of the mower.  Estimates were sent for replacement 
options.  One is for a used one for $7,500 for the same type that we have, 
and $9,500 for a smaller, more user friendly type.  No age was available on 
the larger one, but the smaller one is about 3 years old.  Brad told of 
mowers available at an auction site in Ft Madison.  Evelyn was concerned 
that we would not have any idea on any usage or care on items at auction, as 
opposed to buying new. Doug offered to go to the dealership to look at what 
is available.  Deb said that when Doug gets information on the mowers we 
would have another meeting to go forward with a mower. 

Dawn reported that the tractor that we could not use that had come from 
the Histioric Sites has been sold for $750.   

Robert asked if anyone was doing any marketing of the lodge.  His idea is to 
work with the John Whitmer Historical Association, who hold a conference 
every year.  He feels we could be an option of a place to hold their 
meetings, but it would require some expenses to get us capable to hold 
these groups.  Deb asked how many people this would involve, 175. 



We would need to have video and internet equipment in the 3 rooms used for 
breakout groups, as well as a the sanctuary, up to a possibility of 5 rooms.  
We would need to be able to broadcast and recording.  These conferences 
are held in September and are usually attended by older people who would 
need rooms, not necessarily wishing to use cabins.  That might however 
attract some younger people, or those wishing to have lower cost lodging 
available. 

Brad a motion to adjourn.  Dawn seconded.  Vote taken, meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dawn Durgin 


